

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
- w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Tuesday 13th July

Dear Parents/Carers of Children in Year 5

Next year we will revert to two small classes of 22 and 23 in Year 6. As I am sure you will agree educationally this is the ideal and will result in a fantastic last academic year for your children.

There are many ways to do this but by far the fairest and most transparent is to revert to the classes they were in when they were in Reception. As staff we have looked at the list and we feel the classes will work very well; there is a good mix academically, socially and with gender. Although some may feel their 'best' friend is in the other class, we have reiterated to them that at all social times and many other times in the year they will come together as a year group. I also pointed out that this year and previously lots of them play with children from both classes.

This afternoon they have spent some time with their new teachers in the classrooms, getting very excited for their last year in primary school.

Cate & devel

Please feel free to see me if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





